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Community Development Department 
Briefing Memorandum

Date: November 9, 2016
To: City Council
From: Jason Sullivan – Planning and Building Supervisor  
Re: Centers Plan - Land Use Scenarios

PURPOSE:

The purpose of this memorandum is to brief City Commission on draft land use scenarios that will 
be used to prepare/update the plans for the Lake Tapps, Downtown, Midtown and Eastown. 

BACKGROUND:

In 2014, the City applied for and received a grant from the Department of Ecology under the 
National Estuary Program for the completion of the Bonney Lake Coordinated Watershed and 
Centers Plans.  In addition to developing a strategy for preserving, protecting, and mitigating 
impacts to Fennel Creek watershed, the project funded the update of the plans for four key areas of 
the City (Downtown, Midtown, Eastown, and Lake Tapps).   

This summer, the City and its consultant, BERK, held four community workshops on the 
development of the Lake Tapps, Midtown, Downtown, and Eastown areas: thirty to forty people 
attended each of the workshops.  The purpose of the workshops was to: (1) provide residents with 
information about the planning effort; (2) Gain input from the community on existing challenges 
and opportunities; and (3) hear input from the community on a future vision for each of the areas. 

Group mapping exercises were used in each workshop to help participants think about the current 
challenges and assets in their neighborhood and to consider opportunities for future development in 
each area.  The consultant also used live polling to gather input from the community to gage how 
members of the community felt about different development types.  This tool was also used to 
understanding the public vision for the different areas through the creation of word clouds.   
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A summary of each of the community workshops prepared by the consultant are attached to this 
memo.  

The following guiding principles have been developed to guide the preparation of the Centers Plan. 
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DISCUSSION:

BERK, in consultation with City Administration, has developed land use scenarios for each of the 
areas, which will serve as the basis for preparing/updating the plans for these four key areas of the 
City.  

Lake Tapps Center

The Lake Tapps Center is primarily a recreational and residential center located on the shores of 
Lake Tapps, which includes Allan Yorke Park, the Senior Center, and the Interim Public Works 
Center. Currently, commercial uses are not allowed in the area except as limited accessory uses in 
the area zoned R-3 (Park Place). During the workshop for the area, nearly all of the participants 
supported the development of some sort of neighborhood commercial uses in the area.  To address 
the desire to provide additional commercial areas in the City, two spots have been identified as 
potential areas to be rezoned to neighborhood mixed use zoning that would allow commercial 
development as illustrated on Figure 1. The areas identified are currently vacant properties without 
vested developments.  This land use scenario is also consistent with recently adopted Allan Yorke 
Park Master Plan.

  
FIGURE 1: LAKE TAPPS CENTER LAND USE SCENARIO


